Draft Minutes

HPAS General Meeting

November 14, 2012

Attendance:

Committee Members




Admin & Staff

Stewart Nam (Co-Chair)




Heather Wheeler (Principal)

Ben Pettit (Treasurer)




Monica Jacobs (Vice-Principal)

Jeff Brooke (acting Secretary)

Kirsten Clayton (Fundraising)

Alida Orr (Fundraising)

Anita Masters (Communications)

Jocelyn Midgall (Program, Philosophy, Policy)

Regrets:
Shannon Bramer (Arts)

Rebecca Holzman (Alternative School Advisory Panel)

Maggie Dodge (Environment / Social Justice)

David Derry (Ward 7 Liaison)

Parents:

Sandra Hebib, Adam Growe, Kara Semotiuk, Lisa Martinelli, Esther Seidel, Dan Wilson, Michel Enns, Paula Nunes

	Agenda Item


	Decision / Action Taken
	Person (s) Responsible

	Call to Order
	Meeting was called to order at 7.05pm
	Stewart

	Approval of Tonight’s Agenda
	Stewart suggested two additions: an official vote for Jeff as Secretary, and a discussion of letter to Union Rep, to be held before Treasurer’s report. Jocelyn raised the point of holding elections for the school year, as mandated by the bylaws – Stewart suggested this simply be ‘Other Business’. Final idea was to make music class issues discussion part of Admin’s Report
	Jeff

	Approval of last GM minutes
	Stewart suggested one correction (spelling of his name), and one retraction (PRO Grant sidebar inaccurate) – suggests revisiting during today’s meeting.
	Jocelyn to amend and redistribute

	Administration’s Report
	Two main issues discussed: (i) music class video, (ii) report cards.
With regards to a questionable/inappropriate video shown by Janice to Grade 1 and Grade 4 music classes, Jocelyn asked why it was shown, aren’t there guidelines? Heather explained that the bottom line is that it was very poor judgement on Janice’s part. The video was brought in by a student, apparently Janice did encourage students to contribute material for approx 10 minutes of the class, but were not directed in any way via guidelines, etc as to what sort of material. The plan has always been to develop a website for music class including teaching philosophies, plans, topics, etc. Kirsten make the point that the video did not seem an issue for the Grade 1s, just the Grade 4s – 
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	perhaps Gr 1s too young to identify anything inappropriate. Lisa made the point that there’s no need for Janice to be soliciting material from students. There is a set of music both appropriate and effective at helping teach very basic yet integral facets of musical education. Jocelyn emphasized that ‘parents are not out to get Janice’, but Heather replied that public emails encourage a ‘piling on’ behaviour that may not be constructive. Heather stated that she had spoken to Janice, not in a punitive manner but in an advisory manner, and yes the website completion will be integral to preventing future issues. Janice is already involved in PD and that will continue/help. Adam reminded all that purpose of the website is one way communication, not a request for input from parents. 

With regards to report cards: Kirsten wondered whether lack of report cards was truly important for kids. (Heather: in Gr 8, possibly, but most high schools are aware of situation and accounting for it)  Adam asked about attendance, Heather assured that while teachers are refusing, Marlene is handling it at a school-wide level.

Alida asked how current actions are being handled, and what about Karyn acting as an outlier? Heather stated that she was definitely not supportive of the teachers’ actions and had told them as much, but that the normal course of action (discipline) just wouldn’t be constructive going forward.. Also, Karyn kind of left to act on her own because Kindergarten is considered separately in general. Anyone can receive a report card as completed simply by asking.

Heather reminded all that normal Christmas concert likely wouldn’t happen, but suggested a sort of open house instead. The musical, for which rights were purchased, could wait until next year as rights didn’t expire. Explained that the School Improvement process was being hindered, but not stopped, due to difficulty of meeting outside normal instructional hours. The School Improvement Goals will be put online. Finally, Heather asked for parents to please bear with them, she’s been through 4 labour actions, and they’ve always worked themselves out.


	

	Discussion of Letter to Union Rep
	Stewart explained that he’d already received both support for and complaints about the letter. He acknowledged that perhaps the Council Exec overstepped a little in sending it behalf of entire Parent Community, but that there was significant discussion of content, style, tone, etc with multiple other individuals (on Exec) before it was sent. The letter was simple a request for reconsideration of recent guidance, not an order, threat, etc.

Lisa raised the concern over being included in correspondence that she (and some other parents) neither helped draft, nor would have signed. Stewart again acknowledged the misstep and offered to draft an addendum making it clear the letter was written on behalf of the Exec, not necessarily an accurate reflection of all parents’ feelings and ideas. He stressed that he refused media requests and did not want to sensationalize the matter. Jeff agreed, and suggested that using the anonymity and weight of the entire Parent Community was done in order to gain good effect while still preventing any children from negative ramifications. The hope was the parents could agree that 
	Stewart to draft addendum as noted.

	Agenda Item


	Decision / Action Taken
	Person (s) Responsible

	
	having complete report cards was better than not having them.  Sandra and Dan both commented quickly in support of the Exec representing the Parent Council, and of the letter’s tone, respectively. Lisa agreed that it should be viewed as a learning experience and that we should/could move on.
	

	Official vote for Secretary
	Jeff officially voted in as Secretary at 8.05pm.
	Stewart et al.

	Treasurer’s Report
	Ben noted that certain things, ie Arts, are set up well from a funding point of view, but that the class budgets are very dependent on trip fees. Some classes are doing well collecting said fees, others ie Gr 4-6 class, has very few students paid. Kirsten noted that generally the teachers help considerably with collection, as Parent Council isn’t supposed to know details of who’s paid and who hasn’t.

Ben was confused over certain projected trip fees vs class budgets (how affordable ARE trips?), but again Kirsten pointed out that classes often join together for trips, thus reducing the per-child cost of buses, etc. Esther said that yes, initial budget figures were just estimates and may have to come down. Generally speaking, amounts raised should suffice, given that certain activities will likely be cancelled due to labour situation. Heather added that if there is any money left over, the teachers would love to have it spent on technology – a Smartboard for example. Maybe some targeted fundraising could be done at some point? Heather also reminded the group that there are some school trips going ahead this year – the ones during the normal instructional day. Stewart asked for motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report…. Passed.
	Ben to adjust projections and other budget items to increase accuracy, as he settles into his new role.

	Fundraising Update
	Kirsten thanked everyone for their help/participation in the Hallowe’en party. They are emphasizing spirit this year in particular (30th anniversary, backdrop of labour action) Fundraising Committee (FC) prefers to have events, etc accompany a request for donations.

So, the next project is Spirit Wear, followed by a movie night sometime in the new year. E.T. is a possibility, given its own 30 year anniversary! Perhaps movie night could be targeted towards funds for a Smartboard.

Alida reported that they’ve raised ~$7600 already, with a goal for the year of 8,000 – 10,000. Perhaps Spirit Wear will put us in that range.  Please continue to read the newsletters and website for more info.

There were assorted compliments for the new logo – designed ‘in house’
	

	Music Counts Grant
	Stewart reminded the group of need for input from parents towards the Music Counts grant, application being prepared jointly with Annette School parents.

Ben and Alida both volunteered to help coordinate submissions from parents, and get application organized generally, in consultation with Stewart.

Cara suggested that the letters should probably include mention of  how the money would be spent. Heather shared that she was at a 
	Ben and/or Alida to work on coordination of submissions, with Stewart and/or parents from Annette.

All parents encouraged to spend a bit of time and write a letter.

	Agenda Item


	Decision / Action Taken
	Person (s) Responsible

	
	school when the grant was won, it was great, a concert with the Barenaked Ladies and a great celebration.


	

	PRO Grant Status
	Jocelyn explained that HPAS has already been approved for $500, intended use of which is educating parents on how to best get involved with a school, ie a community building workshop of sorts. She is already in touch with at least one organization (EqualStep), and/but the labour situation might make scheduling a bit tricky. Stewart thanked her for the work so far and emphasized that parent demand needed to be gauged and organized in advance of engaging a training organization formally. Alida suggested a Survey Monkey, which would allow parent community to select from a few different choices. 


	Jocelyn to lead work on organizing parents for such a workshop, and to continue dialogue with service providers.

	PIAC Conference Update
	Stewart simply reminded the group that he was set to attend PIAC conference at Earl Haig on Nov 17th, along with Alida, and that the purpose was to discuss Parent Councils, involvement etc in general.


	

	Boomerang Lunch
	The issue is that student lunches create more compost than the school bins can handle, thus Maggie had been bringing material home. With Maggie unable to continue, either a volunteer is needed to bring material home, or a boomerang lunch should be implemented. Lisa gave support to the idea of Boomerang lunch.


	

	ART IS HERE
	Limited discussion as Art Committee unable to attend the meeting. Stewart reported that Rebecca was interested in attending an applicable conference, and asked if the group would support funding of such a conference, in the amount of ~$60. Broad support granted by show of hands.


	

	Other Business
	Heather mentioned that the school awaits the hire of a new head caretaker, and that she hopes the new individual is ‘environmentally friendly.’


	

	Adjournment
	Having no other items to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8.50pm.
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